## Minutes of WG&E Meeting on Installations with the Heath MLB March 8, 2022 at 1:30 virtual meeting

Present: WG&E: Brian Sullivan, Betsy Loiko, and Chris LaVertu

MLB: Art Schwenger(Chair), David Gordon, Bill Fontes, and Ned Wolf with MLP Manager Sheila Litchfield

Sheila said that there is still a full spool of 48 count fiber at 18 Jacobs Road. Chris said that they have it on their list to pick that fiber up as well as the good 216 count fiber leftover from the 216 cut-over on Taylor Brook Road. Bill said he has seen a spool of what appears to be defective 216 fiber. Chris said they still need to find the good leftover 216 fiber.

A cold drop that signed up before September 15, 2021 is eligible for a \$500 credit. Sheila said that we want to encourage cold drops to become active before June 30. A person who signed up for a cold drop after September 15, 2021 is eligible for a \$250 credit if that person goes active before June 30, 2022.

Betsy asked that Sheila please send her the above information about cold drops in order that she can put it in the CRM.

Chris said that he thinks WG&E is done with cold drops. He told David how by going into each installation order for a cold drop in the CRM one can verify the work there has been done.

Chris said that they will engage with the underground team around mid-April and at that time will start final construction.

## Bellor Road

Sheila asked whether an additional PON card will be needed for the business at Bellor Road. Chris said that no extra PON card is needed.

Chris said that they will come up with a cost for a 24 cabinet.

Betsy told Sheila that the following addresses are signed up: 11 Bellor Road, 2 Bellor Road, 8 Bellor Road, 92 Sadoga Road, and 94 Sadoga Road.

There will be 1 drop for each of the 4 trailers. They want to find out whether 1 drop will be enough to serve hoop houses.

Chris said that a dedicated 1 gigabit is the minimum.

He will find the cost for 4 drops and for 10 drops (including hoop houses and barn).

Also needed are the costs for the cabinet and for replacing a 2 port MST with a 12 port MST.

The meeting adjourned at 2.

Respectfully submitted,

Ned Wolf